Editorial

It is my pleasure to welcome you to the Volume 5, Number 2 issue of the Canadian Journal of Career
Development/Revue canadienne de développement de carriére,

Within the covers of this issue we have 4 significant articles. Each of these articles is thought provoking in
its own right,

[ would like to thank the authors for their work in researching and enhancing the theory and practice of
career development in Canada and around the world. As with most articles the authors set out to discover
some area of interest. It started with a seed that questioned why - and in response - we have before you
their findings. I thank each of them for their thoughtful and deliberate work which advances the field of
career development.

In turn, [ ask those reading these articles to consider your own “What if?” question. The creation of new
knowledge is not reserved only for those of us in universities and colleges but across the many sectors of
our field. Please consider developing a piece of research that explores a burning question. Partner with a
colleague like each of the authors in this issue.

In conclusion, [ would like to express my appreciation to the peer review team around the world, Ms.
Yvonne Abbott in the Journal office, and Ms. Lisa Russell, our associate editor for your hard work on this
issue of the Journal as always.

To the authors whose work is included herein — thank you. You are breaking new ground with each piece of
research you conduct. On behalf of the over 2,100 individual subscribers to the journal, | say thank you for
the work you do and hope that in some small measure the journal is helping to fuel the fires of current
research in career development around the world.

All the Best!
Rob

Robert Shea
Founding Editor



